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3 PARISH LETTER 

 

Dear Friends 

Most of us find it hard to share our faith with others. The  

reasons for this are manifold. Perhaps we worry about what 

people will think of us. Maybe we’re not able to articulate our 

faith in Jesus in a way which doesn’t sound corny, clichéd, or 

just plain crazy. Or perhaps we are inhibited by a culture 

which doesn’t really discuss religion. 

Part of the Church’s ministry is to change all that by making 

people more confident about their faith, giving them the  

language with which they can share that faith with others, and 

changing the culture of our society so that it is more recep-

tive to the things of God.  But none of those things are easy! 

However, the season of Christmas gives us an opportunity. 

For a few weeks of the year, many of our friends, colleagues, 

family members and neighbours will be entering into the story 

of the Saviour’s birth. They might sing Christmas carols, go to 

a school nativity, attend Carols on the Green, or even attend 

a service in church. Even if they do none of these things, they 

will not be able to escape the word ‘Christ’ in ‘Christmas’. 

I wonder if this might open a door for us to communicate to 

those around us the true meaning of Christmas; to begin – 

however gently – conversations about what it means for God 

to come to earth in the frailty of human form, and how the 

world is transformed by Emmanuel – God with us. 

God’s gift to us at Christmas is the gift of himself. Let’s give 

that gift to others. 

With my love and prayers 

Fr Daniel 
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Services in December 2024  

Morning Prayer is said publically at 9.10am and Evening Prayer at 5pm Monday-Thursday.  

The church is open for visitors and private prayer every day from 9am to 5pm 

Day Date Observance Time Services Prayer Intention 

S 1 FIRST SUNDAY OF 

ADVENT 

8am 

10am 

6pm 

Said Eucharist 

All-Together Eucharist 

Advent Carol Service 

Our parish and its people 

M 2    Refugees 

T 3    Prisoners of conscience 

W 4  12.30pm Eucharist St Michael’s, Negage, Angola 

T 5    LB of Enfield 

F 6 St Nicholas   London College of Bishops 

S 7 St Ambrose    All who teach the faith 

S 8 SECOND SUNDAY OF 

ADVENT 

8am 

9.15am 

10.30am 

Said Eucharist 

Joyful Noise  

Sung Eucharist 

Our parish and its people 

M 9    Our MPs 

T 10    Racial justice 

W 11  12.30pm 

7pm 

Eucharist 
Keble School Carol Service 

Peace in the Middle East 

T 12    Victims of violence 

F 13 St Lucy   Commerce and industry 

S 14 St John of the Cross   Theologians 

S 15 THIRD SUNDAY OF 

ADVENT (Gaudete) 

8am 

9.15am 

10.30am 

1.30pm 

Said Eucharist 

Joyful Noise Eucharist 

Sung Eucharist 

Wedding Blessing 

Our parish and its people 

M 16    Local businesses 

T 17  2.30pm 

6pm 

St Paul’s School 

Christingle Services 

St Paul’s School 

W 18  12.30pm 

5.30pm 

Eucharist 

Carols on the Green 

The homeless 

T 19    The environment 

F 20    Our friends and families 

S 21    Parish clergy 

S 22 FOURTH SUNDAY OF 

ADVENT 

8am 

9.15am 

10.30am 

6pm 

Said Eucharist 

Joyful Noise  

Sung Eucharist 

Nine Lessons & Carols 

Our parish and its people 

M 23    Parish clergy 

T 24 CHRISTMAS EVE 4pm 

5.30pm 

11pm 

Crib Service 

Crib Eucharist 

Midnight Mass 

The joy of the Incarnation 

W 25 CHRISTMAS DAY 8am 

10am 

Said Eucharist 

Sung Eucharist 

T 26 St Stephen 10am Eucharist The persecuted church 

F 27 St John, Apostle & Evangelist 10am Eucharist Evangelists 

S 28 The Holy Innocents 10am Eucharist Children who suffer 

S 29 FIRST SUNDAY OF 

CHRISTMAS 

8am 

9.15am 

10.30am 

Said Eucharist 

Joyful Noise Eucharist 

Sung Eucharist 

Our parish and its people 

M 30    Appointment of the next Archbishop of 

Canterbury 

T 31    Thankful hearts 
 

Services times are subject to change. Please contact the Parish Office for details. Contact the clergy if you would like to speak to someone regarding your 

spiritual life, or to make use of the Sacrament of Reconciliation (confession) 
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A PRAYER FOR ADVENT 

Lord Jesus, 

Master of both the light and the darkness, 

Send your Holy Spirit upon our preparations for Christmas. 

May we, who have much to do, seek quiet spaces 

to hear your voice each day,  
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FROM THE REGISTERS  

Baptised on 20th october 

Ronnie Welling 

Flora Jones 

Felix White 

DECEMBER 2024 FLOWER ROTA 

There will be no flowers in church during advent.  

22nd December    Flower group to meet to decorate  

   the church for Christmas. 

27th December   Adele Houldsworth  

Our Flower Arranging Organizer, Adele Houldsworth, would 

welcome more people on the flower team, both experienced 

flower arrangers and people who would like a chance to develop 

their skills would be welcome.  To contact Adele ring 8360 3676.  

FOODBANK CHRISTMAS APPEAL 

Once again we are appealing for donations 

of special Christmas foodstuffs for the 

North Enfield Foodbank.  Items like tinned 

ham, Christmas puddings, tins of biscuits or 

shortbread, chocolates, etc. would be very 

welcome.   

Please leave donations in the collection box in the church porch by 

Sunday 15th December so they can be distributed before Christmas.  

HALL HIRE 

The main Church Hall can be hired for weekend birthday parties.   

£52.50 per hour.  3 hour minimum for a party booking  

Discounts available for regular use.   

For more information contact our Facilities Manager, Ayse Eris,  

  at facilities@spwh.org or 07946 852 110  

mailto:facilities@spwh.org
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LITTLE BIT OF EVERYTHING 

For 49 years Eileen Collier, a well loved 

member of our church, has been organ-

ising annual autumn sales to raise funds 

for local charities.  The sales are called 

‘A Little Bit of Everything’ and,  as the 

name suggests, there is always a wide  

range of donated goods on sale.  This 

year’s sale at St Stephen’s Church on 

19th October  raised £1865.44 and this 

will be shared between Noah’s Ark for 

a special computer for terminally ill 

children, and SANDS, which supports 

anyone affected by the death of a baby.   

Over the years, Eileen must have raised tens of thousands of pounds 

for various charities. 

During the Covid lockdowns, Eileen recorded her life, a life full of many 

adventures including time spent living in Australia and Africa.  Copies of 

her autobiography can be found on the table at the back of church.  If 

you would like to find out more about Eileen please take a copy. 

ST PAUL’S WINCHMORE HILL TRUST 
 

The Trustees of St Paul’s Trust are delighted 

to invite everyone to their AGM on  

SUNDAY 8TH DECEMBER 2024 

This year the arrangements are: 

4.30 pm  Talk by our former curate, Marcus Walker 

5.15 pm  Afternoon tea will be served in the Church Hall 

5.45 pm  St Paul’s Winchmore Hill Trust AGM 
 

Everyone is invited to come along to hear Marcus talk about ‘Life at 

St Bart’s’ and also to learn about the work of the Trust, which sup-

ports the work of our church, at its AGM.   

Alan Davis (Chair of St Paul’s Trust) 



8 SAINT OF THE MONTH 

SAINT AMBROSE (339 – 397) 

Saint Ambrose was probably the first member 

of the Roman elite to become a bishop.  He 
was also an accidental bishop, as we shall see.  

His ministry came about because of the divi-
sions and arguments within Christianity about 

the nature of Christ.  And throughout his min-

istry he preached and wrote about the Trini-
tarian nature of God, and helped to ensure 

that the creed which we say every week con-
tinued to be the defining statement of our be-

lief about our living God in three persons:  
Father, Son and Holy Ghost.  Or, to put it another way, he was influential in 

avoiding the demotion of Jesus from the Godhead, and this change in under-

standing would have impaired our understanding of our relationship with 
Christ and so with God.  You might say that he was the right bishop at the 

right time.   

Let’s look at St Ambrose’s life in a little more detail.  Ambrose was born in 
Trier (in modern Germany), and his father was the Roman Governor Gen-

eral of Gaul (a large area encompassing present-day France, Belgium, Lux-
embourg, and parts of Switzerland, the Netherlands, Germany, and North-

ern Italy).  His parents were Christians, although Ambrose had not been 

baptised.  He was educated as a member of the elite, practised law, and was 
then appointed as governor of an area which was centred on Milan.   We 

likely have a good idea what he looked like, because a mosaic portrait of 
him, dating from the 5th century, survives (see above). 

In about 374 (when Ambrose was 35) the then bishop of Milan died.  That 

bishop was an Arian, which means that he believed that Jesus was created 
by God before the creation of the universe in order to create the world.  

The Arians therefore did not believe that Jesus was fully divine, or fully God, 

because Jesus was a creation of God.   

A dispute between the factions about who should succeed the recently de-
ceased bishop broke out in one of the churches in Milan, and threatened to 

turn violent.  Ambrose, as local governor, attempted to subdue the dispute, 
and his words commanded first the attention and then the respect of those 

present.  So much so that a child cried out “Ambrose for bishop” and this 
was soon taken up as a chant by the crowd.  This was not something  

Ambrose was seeking at all.  Indeed, he was not even baptised, let alone  

ordained.  This was put right in very short order, and he consented to 
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to become the next bishop of Milan.   

As a bishop he was famous as a preacher, and was a zealous upholder of 

the Christian faith as it had been defined at the Council of Nicea. The re-

sulting Nicene creed, which became the creed which we recite at the Eu-
charist every week, put into words our understanding of the Holy Trinity.  

Many of his sermons were written down and have therefore survived and 
these, together with his written teaching, fill many volumes.  He is also 

credited with introducing the singing of hymns into the Western Church.  
So next time a hymn moves us more than words alone can, we can thank 

God for Saint Ambrose.  He was also influential in encouraging monastic 

life, and in cultivating the remembrance of martyrs. 

Ambrose was one of the first and foremost bishops to stand up to the Em-
perors, and to insist on the rights of the Church and the supreme authority 

of Christian ethics.  No doubt his upbringing helped him with the confi-
dence, and provided him with the rhetorical skill to “face down” the Impe-

rial power.  In so doing, Ambrose almost certainly strengthened the inde-
pendence of Christianity and the Church from the secular powers.   

As a result, Christianity has come to include Saint Ambrose as one of the 
four “Great Doctors” (or great teachers) of the Church, along with Saints 

Jerome, Augustine of Hippo (who was converted and then baptised by Am-
brose) and Gregory the Great – well worth remembering if ever there is a 

round on Church history in a pub quiz! 

Saint Ambrose is remembered in our Church calendar on the 7th Decem-
ber, a day which always falls in Advent.  So it is fitting that the two hymns 

attributed to Saint Ambrose which appear in our hymn book are both Ad-

vent hymns, and here are three verses of one of them (number 32 in An-
cient & Modern), which reflect the centrality of the Trinity in Ambrose’s 

life, thought and ministry: 
 

Come, thou Redeemer of the earth, and manifest thy virgin-birth: 
let every age adoring fall; such birth befits the God of all. 

 

Thy cradle shall glitter bright, and darkness glow with new-born light, 

no more shall night extinguish day, where love’s bright beams their  
     power display. 

 

O Jesu, virgin-born, to thee eternal praise and glory be, 

whom with the Father we adore and Holy Spirit, evermore. Amen 

Mark Ashworth 



10 CAROLS ON THE GREEN 2024 
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SOME INFORMATION ABOUT THE TWO CHARITIES WE WILL 

BE SUPPORTING ON 18TH DECEMBER 
 

Although we often think about this charity as 

‘Crisis at Christmas’, CRISIS actually works 

throughout the year to combat homelessness.  

However, the service this charity provides over  

the Christmas period is amazing!   

The services include: 

 Hot, delicious, nutritious Christmas dinners over nine days, 

 Advice on housing, benefits, finances, employment, legal matters,  

 Healthcare, dental treatment, eye tests (including glasses), 

 Hairdressing and massage treatments, 

 Learning opportunities, internet cafés and IT workshops, 

 The charity works directly with thousands of homeless people 

throughout every year, providing vital help so that people can re-

build their lives as they are supported out of homelessness for 

good.  It offers one to one support, advice and courses for home-

less people in 12 areas across England, Scotland and Wales.  

 
 

The charity All People All Places (APAP) is a 

small, locally focused homelessness charity working 

in the London Boroughs of Enfield and Haringey.  It 

was established in 2010 and now runs two services, 

the Enfield Day Centre at Pymmes Park, and a small 

night shelter provision focused on supporting rough 

sleepers in Enfield.  

 APAP’s day centre offers housing advice, support and advocacy for 

rough sleepers and those at risk of homelessness in Enfield and  

       Haringey.  

 The service is open to anyone on a drop-in or referral basis.  

 The centre currently operates Tuesday to Thursday and offers a 

warm, welcoming space with a simple breakfast and hot drinks.  It 

also provides a hot lunch on Wednesdays.  
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NOVEMBER ACTS OF REMEMBRANCE AT ST PAUL’S 

At the Commemoration of All 

Souls Eucharist on 3rd Novem-

ber we remembered our loved 

ones and former members of 
our church, and then on 10th 

November, Remembrance  

Sunday, we remembered those 

from our parish who had died in 

the two World Wars.  This is 

always a moving occasion as our 

Scouts place named memorial 

crosses for those who died. 

CHRISTMAS POST BOX 

Our Christmas Post Box will be in Church  between 1st 

to 15th December for church members to exchange 

Christmas cards. No delivery service is offered, so please 

only use it to send cards to regular members of our con-

gregation and please write the recipient’s full names on 

the envelopes.  The sorted cards can be collected from 

the cross aisle.  This is a free service but, in lieu of post-

age, you are invited to leave a donation in the top of the 

post box for our annual charity, The Children’s Society. 
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The second event for our annual 

charity, The Children's Society,  

was both good fun and a fundraising 

success! 
 

The ‘Bangers and Mash’ evening 

took place in the small hall, which 

had been beautifully decorated for 

the occasion, on 22nd November.   

A traditional meal of sausages, 

mashed potatoes and onion gravy, 

followed by a choice of bread and 

butter pudding with custard or trifle 

(or both) was served and enjoyed by 

all of the guests. 
 

Sue Jeffreys, accompanied by Hilary Luckcock, provided a lively 

entertainment of songs from around the world between the two 

courses, and again after the meal when coffee had been served.   
 

In addition to raising £300 for the Children's Society, this event 

also provided an opportunity for members of our church family, 

whose ages spanned eight decades, to enjoy an evening together.   

BANGERS AND MASH 
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A Parochial Church Council (PCC) is the governing body of a parish 

church, a bit like a board of trustees. It is a registered charity, 

comprising elected members, licensed clergy, and the churchwardens. 

The PCC at St Paul’s meets roughly five times a year. There is also a 

Standing Committee, comprising the Vicar, churchwardens, treasurer 

and secretary, which meets between PCC meetings. 

As part of our efforts to improve communication and foster a church 

family to which we all feel a sense of belonging, we are now producing 

a short ‘PCC Digest’ after every meeting. These are not the full 

minutes, but give a general overview and/or highlights of discussions 

and decisions. 

The PCC met on Monday 11th November 2024, with eighteen 

members in attendance. 

Church Hall Project 

An update was given on the Church Hall Working Group’s progress on 

this project, and the next stages. The project is likely to cost £1.5 

million, and research into what grants and funds might be available 

mean that the Working Group forecasts that the PCC would need to 

fundraise in the region of £400,000 of this. 

The PCC discussed whether or not it has the capacity to raise these 

sorts of funds, and took the view that – excited though they are by the 

project – it is probably unrealistic in the current climate. The Working 

Group has been asked to scope for a much less ambitious project to 

improve the Hall’s facilities and energy efficiency. 

Racial Justice  

The Racial Justice Working Group met in September, and discussed 

initiatives and ways forward. There is more information about the 

Diocese’s priority to grow more racially just on the diocesan website 

(london.anglican.org). 

Safeguarding 

Safeguarding is a standing item on the agenda at PCC meetings. Our 

Parish Safeguarding Officer had circulated the updated Level 2 

Safeguarding Action Plan prior to the meeting, together with a Code of 

Safer Practice and ‘How to deal with a safeguarding disclosure’, and 

PCC DIGEST: NOVEMBER 2024 
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PCC members were reminded of their mandatory safeguarding  

training. 

Finance 

The PCC considered the Actual vs Budget report for the current year, 
and approved the budget for 2025  

Committees restructure 

A paper detailing the proposed restructure of PCC committees had 
been circulated and was approved. This will be implemented over the 

coming months, which will mean that the PCC will have fewer commit-
tees (Standing Committee, Events & Fundraising, Welcome & Belonging, 

Outreach & Justice, and Premises), with a more flexible system of sub-
committees, working groups and informal teams.  

If any members of the congregation are interested in serving on a com-

mittee, or getting involved in parish life in other ways, they should con-
tact Fr Daniel on vicar@spwh.org 

Archdeacon’s Visitation 
The triennial Archdeacon’s Visitation will take place on Monday 27th  

January 2025. 
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CHRISTMAS PUDDING KITS 

 

 

 

 

Twenty-four Christmas 

Pudding Kits were put to-

gether by our Mothers’ 

Union for members and 

friends of our MU branch.  

The kits (which had the 

ingredients for a family-

sized Christmas pudding) 

were prepared in time for 

‘Stir Up Sunday’, the traditional day for making Christmas Puddings. 

These kits provided a fun activity for all the family and, once all the 

ingredients had been mixed together, a chance to make a wish as the 

dough was stirred (another Christmas Pudding tradition).   

All profits from the sale of the pudding kits will be used to support 

one of the many projects organised by the London Diocesan Mothers 

Union.  One such project that out branch is 

signed up to support is ‘Rise Up’, a campaign 

to raise awareness about domestic abuse 

across the Britain and Ireland.  The letters of 

RISE UP stand for Respond, Inform, Support, 

Empower, Unite and Pray.  

Domestic abuse can happen to anyone from 

any walk of life. The goal is that MU members 

and churches will work together to be a part 

of the change. 
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MOTHERS’ UNION DIARY DECEMBER 2024 

THURSDAY 19TH DECEMBER AT 2 PM IN THE CHURCH  

Our Christmas Meeting of Music and Readings 

A group of pupils from St Paul’s School will be coming to this 

meeting to entertain us with some Christmas songs. 

EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ALL OUR MOTHERS’ UNION MEETINGS AND 

EVENTS SO DO COME ALONG AND JOIN US ON 19TH DECEMBER 

THE CENSUS AT BETHLEHEM 

BY PIETER BRUEGEL THE ELDER (CA 1525-1569) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In December 2023, Alison Stiles wrote about the census in Bethlehem in 

this magazine, so you can imagine how interested she was when she 
came across this painting in a museum in Antwerp earlier this year.  As 

was typical of Bruegel, he sets the scene in the world as he knew it, with 

people going about their daily lives while the census was being taken at 
the village inn (front left corner).  Joseph can be seen in the foreground 

leading Mary on a donkey.  A detailed and interesting description of this 
painting by the Royal Museums of Fine Arts of Belgium can be found at: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GZETf3eqfvc 

https://www.youtube.com/@FineArtsMuseumsBe
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GZETf3eqfvc
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POPPY APPEAL 2024 

Our Poppy Appeal raised £146.30 towards the important 
work of the Royal British Legion, supporting ex-service 

personnel and their families.  



 
 

 
 

www.WinchmoreComputing.com 

For all your computing needs 
Computers, Networks, Websites, Troubleshooting.  

Support for the small business and home user.   

Call to discuss your requirements - no obligation. 

Telephone : 020 8360 8234 

The Parish of St. Paul’s thanks these local advertisers for their 
continuing help and hopes that whenever possible you will support them. 

Robin Hill Plumbing and Heating 

Small, family run business based in N21.  

All domestic plumbing and heating work, 

installations, servicing and breakdowns. 

07886671301 

www.robinhillplumbingandheating.co.uk 

C. JENKIN BUILDERS 
LTD 

 
registered builders · registered gas &  
heating engineers · loft conversions 

all building work undertaken 

Tel: 020 8350 9492 / 07860 403973 

BELLMOUR DECORATIONS 

Geoff Pizzey 

Painters & Decorators 

Tel: 07957313887 
Email: geoffreypizzey@gmail.com 

www.bellmourdecorations.co.uk 
 

TRUST A TRADER MEMBER 
Recent jobs include St Paul's 

Vicarage & Lodge 

ROBERT’S & Co 
Your Local Plumber 

No call out charge. All jobs undertaken. 
Small jobs welcome. 

From £35 + parts 

Checkatrader approved. 

Phone 7 days a week 9am to 9 pm 
Tel: 020 8360 8688 / 07901 697 695 

mailto:geoffreypizzey@gmail.com
http://www.bellmourdecorations.co.uk


The Parish of St. Paul’s thanks these local advertisers for their continuing 
help, and hopes that whenever possible you will support them. 

 

 

St Paul's Church Hall, URC Compton Road,  
Church In The Orchard Grange Park.   
Excellent Early Years Education in  
Winchmore Hill.  For further information 
and informal visits  020 8360 0022  

Leapfrog Nursery School 

C H U R C H I L L S 

Premier Drycleaners & Launderers 

11 Wades Hill N21 1BD 
020 8882 3385 
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